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29/08/2021  19:10:422021/2861/P OBJ P.Godwin I wish to object to these proposals on the following ggrounds:  Application 2021/2861/P

The proposal for a 1.8 meter steel louvre barrier will adversely affect the outlook of all houses on the Southern 

side of Glenhurst Avenue contrary to local planning policy, is not in keeping with the Conservation area, and 

will not offer any protection against sound re.the proposed substantial number of units. The noise is likely to be 

substantial and will be even more of a nuisance to local residents if application no. 2021/3006/P for extended 

opening times is granted.

¿¿¿¿¿¿¿¿

Application 2021/3006/P

This application will increase the nuisance to local residents particularly from air conditioning units which will 

be functioning for longer hours, bearing in mind 1.  the retrospective planning permission already granted for 

existing units and 2. application no.  2021/2861/P for a substantial number of new units which doesn¿t include 

any protection against sound.

30/08/2021  14:32:002021/2861/P OBJ S. Moss I do not agree with your categorisation that this Development Type constitutes "Commercial Minor Alterations".  

It appears to be a substantial proposal, and contravenes the fact that Glenhurst Avenue is a CONSERVATION 

AREA.  This could be the thin end of the wedge.  The proposal for a 1.8 meter steel louvre barrier would 

adversely affect the outlook of all houses on the Southern side of Glenhurst Avenue and would not offer 

protection against sound coming from the proposed substantial number of units. This sound is likely to be 

considerable and would be even more of a noise nuisance to local residents if application no. 2021/3006/P for 

extended opening times is granted.

I strongly object to this application. It would create both noise and air pollution -  especially incongruous at a 

time when we are mindful of the vagaries of global warming.

28/08/2021  09:33:422021/2861/P OBJ Sarah Tuckman The proposal for a 1.8 meter steel louvre barrier will adversely affect the outlook of all houses on the Southern 

side of Glenhurst Avenue contrary to local planning policy, is not in keeping with the Conservation area, and 

will not offer any protection against sound re.the proposed substantial number of units,  being proposed in 

addition to the existing air conditioning units for which retrospective planning permission has already been 

granted. The noise is likely to be substantial and will be even more of a nuisance to local residents if 

application no. 2021/3006/P for extended opening times is granted.

30/08/2021  14:54:062021/2861/P OBJ Linda Bourn The environmental impact of air conditioning is well known-it accounts for 10% of the world's energy 

consumption.

Camden's planning guidance document 'Energy efficiency and adaptation' contains many suggestions for 

preventing overheating and minimising the energy consumption of a building. It does not appear that Spectrum 

House has put any of these into practice in their recent refurbishments.

The planned screen is visible to residents in Glenhurst Avenue. Nothing in the design mitigates the industrial 

appearance (eg green walls).

The screen would be unnecessary if Spectrum house had heeded Camden's advice. There has been no 

consideration given to energy consumption.

Doubts were cast on the reliability of noise level measurements. These were expressed previously in the 

withdrawn application 2020/2612/P
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